
Consent Agenda 

Department: General Services Presenter(s): Robert M. Brown 

Contact(s): Robert M. Brown 

Subject: Architectural & Engineering Services Contract with Stewart Cooper Newell 
Architects for the Renovation of 40 McCormick Place into an EMS Regional Base   

Brief Summary: The FY 23 Facility Assessment – Renovation includes funding for the 
renovation of 40 McCormick Place into an EMS Regional Base. It is funded for the design 
and construction of the project. Architectural and Engineering Services include the 
following: 

• Site assessment
• Development of the building program
• Development of Construction Bid Documents
• Project Cost Estimating
• Bid Management
• Construction Administration and Oversite
• Project Closeout

On February 7th, 2023, General Services released a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for 
the selection of a qualified firm. Because only one submission was received the project 
(RFQ) was re-advertised on March 7th, 2023. The submittals received were reviewed and 
scored by General Services and Emergency Management Services. Stewart Cooper 
Newell Architects scored the highest of the firms that submitted qualifications. As a 
result, staff negotiated a contract with Stewart Cooper Newell Architects for $328,830. 
The design team will work with 
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General Services and Emergency Management Services to confirm the project scope 
and to help ensure the project is completed in a cost effective timely fashion and is 
satisfactory to Buncombe County. The project design process is estimated to take 
approximately 8 -9 months.  

Recommended Motion & Requested Action: Recommend executing the Design 
Contract with Stewart Cooper Newell Architects. 

County Manager’s comments and Recommendation: Recommends approval. 














































